December 12, 1989

## SPECIAL MEETING SUPERVISORS/SEWER AUTHORITY

A legally advertised meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors and the Shenango Township Municipal Authority was held on December 12, 1989 at 7:30 p.m. with supervisors Joseph Shinsky, Andrew Piccuta and Ronald Golba present. Also present were authority members Dave Dougherty, John Fiacco, John Plugh and Paul Morrone; sewer authority manager Donald Nagel, Attorney Gabriel P. Cilli, solicitor for Shenango Township, Attorney Audino, solicitor the Sewer Authority.

The meeting was opened by David Dougherty who explained that the purpose of the meeting was to decide whether or not arbitration is needed for the sewer authority to obtain monies collected from the Township.

Attorney Audino read a letter from the engineer which stated that the total monies needed to complete the project is \$599,000 and the monies available is \$387,111. The amount needed from the township would be approximately \$250,000 to have the contractors resume their operation.

After discussion of the project, the township supervisors agreed to lend the authority \$250,000 upon the township's view of the authority remaining bills.

Motion by Dave Dougherty second by John Fiacco to adjourn.

Teresa K. Sibeto Secretary